
Board of Health Minutes 

August 20, 2019 

The meeting opened at 7:15 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Ms. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present. 

The minutes of the meeting of July 23rd were approved as amended. 

Flu Clinic 

Fire Chief Brian Rich came before the Board to confirm that the flu clinic this year will be held in 

the Town Hall on Saturday, October 5, 2019 at 9:00 am-12:00 pm.   Chief Rich said that the 

police will also participate.  The question arose as to whether it will be a full State drill or just a 

local flu clinic.   Ms. Ferrari will check with the State on this.   

322 Depot Street 

The Board reviewed and approved a proposed septic plan using infiltrators to correct a failed 

system.   They signed the septic permit.   

1177 Main Street 

The Board approved and signed a permit to replace a septic tank.  

Town Parks Dept.   

Parks Dept. would like to participate in the town trash and recycling pickup program.  The 

following is their request.    

1 - 96 gal totter supplied by Shaw’s at Town common picked up weekly for June, July, August  

 

2 - 96 gallon totters supplied by Shaw’s at Larter Field,  picked up weekly for May - October.  

 

1 - 96 gallon totter at Larter Field picked up weekly November-April  

Ms. Ferrari said that Shaw’s gave a price of $525.00/year for the service. 

The Board approved the request as long as they can pay their portion this week. 

136 Pleasant Street 

The new owners have yet to submit a new Title 5 report for the property purchased in the 

2018.    The one submitted had deficiencies and Ms. Braley asked them to correct it. The Board 

agreed that it was time to ask Ms. Braley to take the next step in this matter.   

 

Ms. Moeller said that she will not be able to come to the next meeting on September 3rd.    

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 


